
 
395 John Ireland Boulevard 
Saint Paul, MN 55155 
 

June 23, 2021 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
Secretary of Transportation 
US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 

This letter is in reference to the Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity application for 
the project located on US Highway 212 between County State Aid Highway (CSAH) 34 in Norwood Young 
America, to CSAH 36 in Cologne, located in Carver County. This is a locally led project by Carver County on the 
Minnesota Department of Transportation’s Trunk Highway System. The goals of the project are to improve 
freight mobility and travelers’ safety in the corridor. The project will expand a portion of US Highway 212 from a 
rural, two-lane undivided highway to a four-lane divided expressway, and construct reduced conflict 
intersections (RCIs) and a grade-separated interchange. This project will address the only remaining two-lane 
gap on US Highway 212 between Glencoe and the Twin Cities. 

The total project cost is currently estimated at is $59 million. Carver County has $17 million in county funds and 
has been awarded $3.5 million from the Metropolitan Council’s Regional Solicitation for project safety 
improvements, which will be programmed in 2025 in Minnesota’s State Transportation Improvement Program 
(STIP). It is MnDOT’s assumption at this time that the local agency will be responsible for delivery costs and 
funding gaps. This project is planned for construction starting in 2024. 

MnDOT is committed to partnering with Carver County as they develop this project and explore other funding 
opportunities for improving this transportation need. 

Thank you for your interest and support to improve Minnesota’s transportation system. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Margaret Anderson Kelliher 
Commissioner, Minnesota Department of Transportation 
 
 
Equal Opportunity Employer 



 
 
March 4, 2021 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
Secretary, US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg,  
 
I am pleased to support the US Highway 212 Rural Freight Mobility and Safety Project for consideration of federal 
financial assistance under US Department of Transportation (DOT) Discretionary Grant Programs.  This critical 
project expands five miles of US Highway 212 in Carver County, Minnesota from a two‐lane undivided rural highway 
to a four‐lane divided expressway facility extending from the City of Norwood Young America (County Highway 34) 
to the City of Cologne (County Highway 36).  Carver County and MnDOT completed extensive corridor planning and 
are partnering on project development efforts to bring forward this innovative, cost‐effective approach to expand 
US Highway 212.  
 
The corridor is part of the National Highway System and is one of the most important economic and freight highway 
corridors in the State of Minnesota and the Upper Midwest region, connecting the Twin Cities to South Dakota and 
beyond.  US Highway 212 is identified by the Minnesota DOT (MnDOT) in the Minnesota State Freight Investment 
Plan as a Critical Rural Freight Corridor. The corridor provides a critical connection for agricultural and industrial 
traffic to and from the Twin Cities Metropolitan area, which is emphasized by the Metropolitan Council’s 
prioritization of the highway as a “Tier One Truck Corridor”.   
 
The US Highway 212 Rural Freight Mobility and Safety Project addresses serious safety, access, and mobility issues 
and meets and exceeds the priority objectives of the DOT’s grant programs.  Most significantly, the project will 
benefit the highway freight network by addressing deficiencies on a Critical Rural Freight Corridor, implementing 
significant highway safety measures, improving the state of good repair for National Highway System infrastructure 
not fully reconstructed since 1929, and strengthening local and regional economic competitiveness and vitality by 
realizing the vision of a reliable and connected freight transportation system.  
 
I endorse and support Carver County’s application to US DOT Discretionary Grant Programs for the US Highway 212 
Rural Freight Mobility and Safety Project and urges decision makers to prioritize the project for grant funding.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 

 
Glenn Gruenhagen 
State Representative 18B 
 

 
Glenn Gruenhagen 
State Representative 
 
District 18B 
McLeod and Sibley Counties 

 

 

 
   Minnesota 
   House of 
   Representatives  
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March 1, 2021 
 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
Secretary, US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg,  
 
The City of Chaska is pleased to support the US Highway 212 Rural Freight Mobility and 
Safety Project for consideration of federal financial assistance under US Department of 
Transportation (DOT) Discretionary Grant Programs.  This critical project expands five 
miles of US Highway 212 in Carver County, Minnesota from a two-lane undivided rural 
highway to a four-lane divided expressway facility extending from the City of Norwood 
Young America (County Highway 34) to the City of Cologne (County Highway 36).  Carver 
County and MnDOT completed extensive corridor planning and are partnering on project 
development efforts to bring forward this innovative, cost-effective approach to expand US 
Highway 212.  
 
The corridor is part of the National Highway System and is one of the most important 
economic and freight highway corridors in the State of Minnesota and the Upper Midwest 
region, connecting the Twin Cities to South Dakota and beyond.  US Highway 212 is 
identified by the Minnesota DOT (MnDOT) in the Minnesota State Freight Investment Plan 
as a Critical Rural Freight Corridor. The corridor provides a critical connection for 
agricultural and industrial traffic to and from the Twin Cities Metropolitan area, which is 
emphasized by the Metropolitan Council’s prioritization of the highway as a “Tier One 
Truck Corridor”.   
 
The US Highway 212 Rural Freight Mobility and Safety Project addresses serious safety, 
access, and mobility issues and meets and exceeds the priority objectives of the DOT’s 
grant programs.  Most significantly, the project will benefit the highway freight network by 
addressing deficiencies on a Critical Rural Freight Corridor, implementing significant 
highway safety measures, improving the state of good repair for National Highway System 
infrastructure not fully reconstructed since 1929, and strengthening local and regional 
economic competitiveness and vitality by realizing the vision of a reliable and connected 
freight transportation system.  
 

http://www.chaskamn.com/


 

Phone: 952-448-9200                          Fax: 952-448-9300                            www.chaskamn.com   

 

The City of Chaska endorses and supports Carver County’s application to US DOT 
Discretionary Grant Programs for the US Highway 212 Rural Freight Mobility and Safety 
Project and urges decision makers to prioritize the project for grant funding.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
     
Signature 
Mark Windschitl 
Mayor 
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An Equal Opportunity Employer 

  
  LLaacc  qquuii  PPaarrllee  CCoouunnttyy  
  DDeeppaarrttmmeenntt  ooff  HHiigghhwwaayyss  

422 5th Avenue, Suite 301 
 Madison, MN  56256 

Email: sam.muntean@lqpco.com 
Phone: 320-598-3878 
Fax:     320-598-3020 
Samuel A. Muntean PE 

Highway Engineer 
March 3, 2021 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
Secretary, US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg,  
 
Lac qui Parle County is pleased to support the US Highway 212 Rural Freight Mobility and Safety Project for 
consideration of federal financial assistance under US Department of Transportation (DOT) Discretionary Grant 
Programs.  This critical project expands five miles of US Highway 212 in Carver County, Minnesota from a two-
lane undivided rural highway to a four-lane divided expressway facility extending from the City of Norwood 
Young America (County Highway 34) to the City of Cologne (County Highway 36).  Carver County and MnDOT 
completed extensive corridor planning and are partnering on project development efforts to bring forward this 
innovative, cost-effective approach to expand US Highway 212.  
 
The corridor is part of the National Highway System and is one of the most important economic and freight 
highway corridors in the State of Minnesota and the Upper Midwest region, connecting the Twin Cities to South 
Dakota and beyond.  US Highway 212 is identified by the Minnesota DOT (MnDOT) in the Minnesota State 
Freight Investment Plan as a Critical Rural Freight Corridor. The corridor provides a critical connection for 
agricultural and industrial traffic to and from the Twin Cities Metropolitan area, which is emphasized by the 
Metropolitan Council’s prioritization of the highway as a “Tier One Truck Corridor”.   
 
The US Highway 212 Rural Freight Mobility and Safety Project addresses serious safety, access, and mobility 
issues and meets and exceeds the priority objectives of the DOT’s grant programs.  Most significantly, the project 
will benefit the highway freight network by addressing deficiencies on a Critical Rural Freight Corridor, 
implementing significant highway safety measures, improving the state of good repair for National Highway 
System infrastructure not fully reconstructed since 1929, and strengthening local and regional economic 
competitiveness and vitality by realizing the vision of a reliable and connected freight transportation system.  
 
Lac qui Parle endorses and supports Carver County’s application to US DOT Discretionary Grant Programs for 
the US Highway 212 Rural Freight Mobility and Safety Project and urges decision makers to prioritize the project 
for grant funding.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Samuel A. Muntean, P.E. 
County Highway Engineer 
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March 3, 2021 

 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 

Secretary, US Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
 

Bongards’ Creameries, a Farmer owned Cooperative established in 1908, is pleased to support the US 

Highway 212 Rural Freight Mobility and Safety Project for consideration of federal financial assistance 

under US Department of Transportation (DOT) Discretionary Grant Programs.  This critical project 

expands five miles of US Highway 212 in Carver County, Minnesota from a two-lane undivided rural 

highway to a four-lane divided expressway facility extending from the City of Norwood Young America 

(County Highway 34) to the City of Cologne (County Highway 36).  Carver County and MnDOT completed 

extensive corridor planning and are partnering on project development efforts to bring forward this 

innovative, cost-effective approach to expand US Highway 212. 

For over 112 years, Bongards’ Creameries has represented a significant business and community 

presence in the unincorporated town of Bongards, MN – just south of Highway 212 on County Road 51. 

To this day, this location is the primary place of work for many of our employees, the destination or 

departure point for substantial volumes of manufactured products and inbound raw materials, and a 

favorite stop for many of our frequent retail customers and visiting guests. 
 

Highway 212 represents the primary artery for nearly 100% of this traffic, including: 

 50,000 trips to and from work per year, made by our over 225 employees at that location 

 20,000 annual shipments to or from the plant, carrying raw materials or finished goods 

 60,000 retail guests per year, representing approximately 40,000 trips 
 

As demonstrated by the magnitude of these numbers, Highway 212 is vital to Bongards. Making the 

necessary improvements to the highway is critical to our organization – ensuring the safety of our 

customers, suppliers, and employees, while also ensuring continuous, efficient operation of our 

business. 
 

Bongards’ Creameries endorses and supports Carver County’s application to US DOT Discretionary Grant 

Programs for the US Highway 212 Rural Freight Mobility and Safety Project and urges decision makers to 

prioritize the project for grant funding. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Daryl Larson 

President and CEO 

Bongards Creameries 
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